Change at Armadale

As part of the "Uniting our Futures" project, Synod recommended that we at Armadale enter into discussions with Prahran Mission and Creative Ministries Network with a view to making arrangements for the alteration of the hall so as to provide office accommodation for the Voices and Aged Care programs of Prahran Mission and Creative Ministries Network. This would be to replace premises that Synod had required to be sold in order to meet the Acacia College debt. As part of the same project, Synod sold the former manse at 65 Denbigh Rd.

The discussions, facilitated by Synod, resulted in a Memorandum of Understanding being entered into dated 12 December 2013. This provides for the redevelopment of the hall and for the space created to be occupied by two agencies of Prahran Mission and Creative Ministries Network. Plans have been prepared and we understand the tendering process is well under way and work seems likely to commence shortly.

As part of the overall project, it is also intended to renovate the worship space in the Church so as to enable it to be more conveniently used for community activities, thus to some extent replacing the hall. At the time of writing, the manner in which the Church might be renovated has not been finally decided on.



Southern end of Hall.

* * * * * * *

This article originally appeared in the *The Mustard Seed* issue 14, Lent 2014.